THE SCHOOL DISTRICT OF PHILADELPHIA

OFFICE OF STUDENT ENROLLMENT and PLACEMENT

EDUCATION FOR CHILDREN AND YOUTH EXPERIENCING HOMELESSNESS (ECYEH)

440 NORTH BROAD STREET, Suite 111
PHILADELPHIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19130-4015


MEMORANDUM
TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy


Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services
DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
HOMELESS CHILDREN AND YOUTH POLICY


MCKINNEY-VENTO HOMELESS ACT
The School District of Philadelphia recognizes the multiplicity of challenges most homeless, displaced, and doubled-up families encounter, and understand our responsibility to resolve some of the issues they face. The District also realizes the availability of resources in any emergency may make the difference between success and failure in school.  The attached memorandums are designed to help personnel access the services provided by the Office of Student Enrollment and Placement for all homeless students.  Please disseminate the information to all concerned staff.
The McKinney-Vento Homeless Act, now part of the Improving America’s Schools Act (Public Law 103-382) and the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, guarantees a free and appropriate public education for homeless/displaced children and youth.  BEC 42 U.S.C. & 11301 outlines procedures for deciding school placement, enrolling students, and determining fiscal responsibility.  Federal and state laws make our accountability clear. With an estimated 10,000 homeless students currently attending Philadelphia public schools, we must provide appropriate academic support and services.  Please familiarize yourself and your staff, including counselors, nurses, teachers, secretaries, and others with the procedures in the attached memorandums.

· ADMISSION/TRANSFER POLICY FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS

· TRANSPORTATION PROCEDURES FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS

· UNIFORM ASSISTANCE FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS
· FREE & REDUCED MEALS FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS
· HOMELESS IDENTIFICATION FORM
· EMERGENCY FUNDS FOR NON-HOMELESS STUDENTS
Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
KL/DS/abq
Attachments
MEMORANDUM

TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy



Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services

DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
ADMISSION/TRANSFER POLICY FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS
The McKinney–Vento Homeless Act, now a part of the Improving America’s Schools Act, (Public Law 103-382), and the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, guarantees a free and appropriate public education for all homeless children and youth.  BEC 42 U.S.C. &11301 outlines procedures for deciding school placement, enrolling students, and determining fiscal responsibility.  Federal and state laws make our responsibility clear.  With over 10,000 estimated homeless children currently attending Philadelphia public schools, we must provide appropriate academic support and services.  Please familiarize yourself and your staff, including counselors, teachers, secretaries, nurses, NTAs and others with the following school admission and transfer procedures.

· A child whose family becomes homeless may remain in the school he/she was attending prior to becoming homeless for the duration of the school year.

· If it is feasible, a student may transfer to a school if it is closer to his/her transitional housing. 

· The receiving school may not prevent or delay the enrollment of a homeless child by requiring proof of residency or lack of documentation such as immunization records. The school may seek written confirmation of shelter residency from the shelter director, but may not refuse a child admission pending such confirmation.

· Homeless children living more than one mile from the school should be given free SEPTA student passes (see Transportation Procedure for Homeless Students).

· The school can contact the Department of Health (215) 686-5000 to obtain oral confirmation of immunizations. This confirmation can be accepted as verification for enrolling a student *(BEC 42 USC & 11303). Written confirmation should be requested and received within 30 days.

Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
KL/DS/abq

MEMORANDUM
TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy



Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services

DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
TRANSPORTATION PROCEDURES FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS

The School District of Philadelphia is committed to ensuring educational continuity for all children who do not have fixed permanent homes. We will provide a SEPTA student pass to students who live in emergency housing, motels, hotels, cars, and other non-permanent housing situations. Students are eligible for the student pass if continuing to attend school and the school is more than one mile from their current residence. This includes refugee and migrant youth.
PROCEDURES

1.
The Shelter/Transitional housing provider must give the student and/or parent a verification of residence letter requesting transportation.

· Students living in other homeless categories must have written confirmation/notification submitted to the transportation department on school letterhead annually (Considered supporting documentation).
2. 
The school counselor or principal’s designee will assist each student in obtaining a student pass.

3.
For grades K-12, SEPTA student passes for homeless students are to be requested on the Compass TARS System.  When creating the TAR you are now able to attach the supporting documentation and no longer need to email or fax anything.  The code (reason) for all homeless students is “L.” Contact The Office of Transportation, Education Center – Suite 311 for additional support.

· Students in grades K-5 who request a transpass are required to be accompanied by a parent or chaperone that is approved by the school principal.

4.   
This form must be completed and forwarded to Transportation within 48 hours. Schools will be responsible for providing the student pass if this form is not submitted within the specified time.

5.  
The emergency/transitional housing providers will notify the school counselor when

the student moves from the facility. If the student moves between or among emergency or transitional housing and the location is still a mile or more from school, student passes are to be continued throughout the school year.

6.
Homeless students temporarily residing outside of Philadelphia School District boundaries are eligible for     transportation but required to have approval from the coordinator (Al Quarles) in order to process request.
Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
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MEMORANDUM

TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy



Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services

DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
UNIFORM ASSISTANCE FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS
The School District of Philadelphia requires all students to wear uniforms to school. In implementing this policy, each school should be sensitive to the challenges faced by homeless students and families. No child’s education should be interrupted due to lack of a school uniform.

We have communicated with emergency housing providers regarding strategies for providing homeless students with uniforms. Schools can work to ensure that homeless families are able to obtain uniforms for their children in the following ways:

· Schools may send a letter to the parents/guardians of all students, requesting that they contact the school if they require assistance in obtaining uniforms.
· Schools are unable to deny access to students experiencing homelessness that do not have a uniform.
· Schools are unable to deny access to students that do not have a specific logo on their uniform.

· Schools may solicit corporate sponsors for uniforms. Many stores or companies offer significant discounts for buying large volume.

· Schools may establish a system to trade in outgrown uniforms, which can then be cleaned and donated to other students.

· Schools may contact the Office of Student Enrollment & Placement to request assistance for the purchase of uniforms for homeless and/or displaced students ages 6 years old thru 12th grade. 
Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
KL/DS/abq

Attachment

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy



Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services

DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
HOMELESS IDENTIFICATION FORM
Attached is the Homeless Student Identification Form. Please fill in the requested information monthly for any homeless students enrolled in your school that have not been previously reported.  Make copies of this blank form and re-submit it as you become aware of new and/or other homeless students in your school. 

A copy of the information reported on this form should be retained in a confidential file in the counselor’s office.  The Education for Children and Youth Experiencing Homelessness Program will utilize this information to supplement our current electronic student tracking system, which tracks homeless student enrollment across the District.  Your monthly reporting should better enable us to identify schools with a significant percentage of homeless enrollment, and more effectively and efficiently target services and resources to those schools.

Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
KL/DS/abq

Attachment
MEMORANDUM
TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy



Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services

DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
FREE AND REDUCED MEALS FOR HOMELESS STUDENTS
Categorical Eligibility of Homeless Students for Free Meal Benefits
· Children identified as runaway, homeless or migrant are categorically eligible for free meals in the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs. If their school participates in both breakfast and lunch programs, they receive both.

· The definition of homeless children is the same one used in the McKinney-Vento Homeless Assistance Act; that means that children living in doubled-up situations are eligible. The host household’s income is not a factor in this eligibility.

· Eligible children may be directly certified based on a list provided by an appropriate person such as the District’s homeless liaison, a local shelter director, or a runaway and homeless youth service provider.

· Documentation of free meal eligibility must consist of the child’s name (or a list of names), the effective date(s) and the person’s signature. No application is required. The law’s intent is to expedite the process and provide meals as quickly as possible.

· If there is a delay in receiving necessary information from the liaison or provider, the school should determine who best knows the child’s situation and have that person provide the documentation stated above.

· A homeless child who is declared eligible for free meals remains eligible for the rest of the school year even if homeless status changes. Thus no tracking is necessary.

Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
KL/DS/abq

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All Principals, School Counselors, Secretaries, Nurses, & Homeless Service Providers
FROM:
Danielle Seward, Deputy



Alfred B. Quarles, Coordinator for Homeless Services

DATE:
             August 14, 2017
SUBJECT:
EMERGENCY FUNDS FOR NON-HOMELESS STUDENTS
The purpose of Emergency Funds is to offer a full array of supportive services, as needed, to students and their families to ensure full participation in their education. These funds supplement/cover unexpected school expenses during family emergencies. Schools can apply for these funds for non-homeless students who have urgent needs to minimize disruptions in their education and remove barriers that impede academic achievement.

Any student actively attending a Philadelphia public school (grades K-12) is eligible for emergency funds if he/she is experiencing a crisis or sudden hardship that negatively impacts the family’s income. Examples are: a recent loss or death of a family member, fire or other damage to personal property, recent loss of income, sudden illness of a family member, unexpected medical bills, and theft of personal property in school.
Students may receive a maximum of $100.00 per calendar year, but may reapply if there are extenuating circumstances such as a house fire, a new significant family hardship such as parental loss of employment, or other family emergencies that cause a barrier to learning. The average grant amount that a student receives is $75.00. 

To Apply:
1. Print all info on the attached form and fax or email to the attention of Delethine Coleman; ddcoleman@philasd.org or 215-400-4174

2. You must attach a written explanation of the emergency and reason for the request.

3. You must attach an itemized list of the requested items on school letterhead such as graduation fees, clothing, etc. 

4. Have the counselor keep a copy of the completed file.

Contact Al Quarles, Philadelphia’s Regional Coordinator, with any questions or concerns you may have @ (215)-400-6045, e-mail: ECYEH@philasd.org 
KL/DS/abq

Attachment
